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OLR Bill Analysis 

HB 5730  

 
AN ACT CONCERNING STAGGERED TERMS FOR MEMBERS OF 
THE TWO-GENERATIONAL ADVISORY BOARD.  
 
SUMMARY 

By law, the Two-Generational Advisory Board advises the state on 

how to foster family economic self-sufficiency in low-income 

households through a comprehensive two-generational service delivery 

approach. The board consists of both appointed and ex-officio members 

who, under current law, are not subject to term limits. Beginning July 1, 

2025, the bill (1) establishes three-year term limits for appointed board 

members and (2) requires them to be appointed or reappointed by the 

appointing authorities in a way so that no more than one-third of their 

terms end on the same date. (The bill does not specify how these term 

limits and staggering requirements must be implemented.)  

Existing law requires the board’s membership to include 

representatives of nonprofit and philanthropic organizations and 

scholars with expertise in two-generational programs and policies. 

Current law does not designate an appointing authority for these 

members. Under the bill, these members must be selected by the board’s 

co-chairpersons.  

EFFECTIVE DATE: July 1, 2025 

COMMITTEE ACTION 

Human Services Committee 

Joint Favorable 
Yea 23 Nay 0 (03/04/2025) 

 


	BILL_NUM
	BILL_TITLE
	DELETE_END

